2-19-14
Mayor Frank Ewert called the regular meeting of the Anamoose City Council to order this 19th day of February 2014 at 7:00 PM, with council members Tony Martin, Bonnie Dockter and Michael Schmaltz present. Council member Bonnie Helm was not in attendance. Also present were Cheryl Linardon, City Auditor and Mike Rudnick.
Minutes of the previous Council meeting on 1/13/14 were read and approved. Motion by Dockter, 2nd by Schmaltz. AIF

Treasurer’s Report was submitted and accepted as submitted by motion from Martin, 2nd by Dockter. AIF

There was an error in January 13, 2014 meeting minutes. It was published that the Civic Club donated $5000.00 for Christmas decorations, this amount was incorrect; the amount donated was $3000.00.

The City would like to thank Kevin and Keith Reinowski as well as the Anamoose Fire Department for getting the ice skating rink filled with water. The City would also like to thank North Central Rural Water Consortium for donating the water to fill the ice skating rink.
The City’s Payloader will be repaired soon. It looks like it will cost less than expected.

Linardon gave the breakdown on cost and what the City will need to prepare prior to the Jetting service coming to Anamoose sometime this spring. Linardon will contact Tom Sieg to see if he would be available to meet with the Council to figure out how many blocks should be done this year and which blocks should take priority.
Kellan Olson’s pay for snow removal was discussed. When Kellan first began working for the City, the Council made a motion that his rate of pay would be $15.00 per hour and would be discussed again in several months. Kellan’s new hourly rate of pay will be $17.50 per hour. Motion by Martin, 2nd by Schmaltz. AIF

A letter from Bonnie Kummer was read regarding the road in front of her house. Linardon will call Kummer to discuss.

A letter from the Burgard’s was read regarding the street north of J Avenue that the City made on land donated by Donald Zuther. In the spring, the City will have more fill dirt put on this road and will have it all packed down.
Linardon submitted paperwork to the Council from Calvin Helm regarding an Easement he was granted in 1991. Helm provided the paperwork so that the current Mayor and Council were aware of the Easement.
Linardon contacted the City’s Bond Attorney, Scott Wegner to get information for the Council regarding several topics. The first item was how the existing 20 year paving payment plan was set up. It had been suggested to the Council that they could use an amortized payment plan instead of the current plan. The Council has decided to keep the payment plan as is, per Wegner’s recommendation. The next topic of discussion was the 1.5% interest the City added to the 3.75% bond interest rate. Several residents had expressed their displeasure that the people that paid their assessments off in full would not have to pay the 1.5% interest. Per Wegner, the 1.5% interest the City adds to assessments is basically interest on the loans to the property owners. Once the principal has been paid off, no interest is owed.
It was suggested that the City should mail out the 20 year payment plan for the paving project special assessments to all residents that have a special assessment. Linardon will create a letter to go with the 20 year payment plan and will start mailing them to residents in April. This project could take 1-2 months, the goal is that all residents will receive a letter by June 2014.
Linardon advised the Council that Kevin Horneman has requested to split the middle of his three Main Street lots on the east side of the street and add ½ each of his two other lots, thus creating two lots instead of three. He would also like to know if he needs a permit to demolish the building in between the two lots. The Council said that a permit would be required with a bond. Linardon is to research and get back to Horneman.
City Hall will be closed from Wednesday March 5, 2014 through March 12, 2014, due to Linardon being on vacation. City Hall will be open on Thursday March 13, 2014 from 3:00 pm to 5:30 pm and will then resume normal business hours.
The March 2014 meeting of the City Council will be held Monday the 24th at 7:00 PM.
The following bills were paid in January:
CK#
 NAME


DESCRIPTION



 
 AMOUNT

8592
Ottertail Power Company
Electricity





$     663.79

8593
One Call Concepts

Locates for December




$         1.10

8594
Mouse River Journal

Publication





$       24.64

8595
Heringer Lumber

Misc. Supplies





$       11.70

8596
Ziegler Oil 


Fuel






$  1,468.48

8597
Farmers Union Oil

Fuel/Gas





$       76.84

8598
Hav-It Industries

Recycle Pickups for December


$       25.00

8599
NDTC



Internet & Fax for City Hall



$       82.54

8600
McHenry County Treasurer
Special Assessments on City Property

$  9,712.99

8601
SRT



City Auditor phone




$       34.00

8602
FSB – Visa


Office Supplies




$  1,126.48

8603
Senior Housing Corp.

Part of Survey Costs




$     500.00

8604
US Postal Service

Office Supplies/Stamps



$       49.00

8605
McHenry County Treasurer
Senior Housing 




$     342.63

8606
Frank Ewert


Salary






$       92.35

8607
Cheryl Linardon

Salary






$  1,516.18

8608
Kellen Olson


Salary






$     455.26

8609
Circle Sanitation

Garbage Pick-up




$  6,087.00
EFT
IRS 



Monthly Withholdings



$     646.58

There being no further business, meeting adjourned upon motion by Dockter, 2nd by Schmaltz. AIF


_____________________________

______________________________________

Mayor






Auditor

